
 

 

 

REPORT FROM: DEMOCRATIC AND LEGAL MANAGER 
 
TO: COLNE AND DISTRICT COMMITTEE 
              
DATE: 4th AUGUST, 2016  

 
Report Author: Jane Watson 
Tel. No: 01282 661648 
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PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 

COLNE AND DISTRICT COMMITTEE ON 7th JULY, 2016 
 

 

1. CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2015/16 AND 2016/17 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1) That the underspend of £975 from the purchase of 

the commercial oven be re-allocated to the 
Boulsworth Environmental Improvement/ 
Horticultural fund. 

 
(2) That £6,500 be allocated to the Environmental 

Improvement/Horticultural fund (£500 per councillor 
to be spent within their ward) 

 
(3) That no funding be allocated towards Pendle’s Cycle 

Forum event. 
 
(4) That it be noted that the following allocation of     
           funding for horticulture projects/events be  
 transferred as follows:- 
  

Ward Councillor Allocation  
   
Boulsworth Sarah 

Cockburn-Price 
£250 Trawden in 
Bloom 
£150 Colne in Bloom 
£100 Laneshaw 
Bridge in Bloom 

 

 
 
 
 
All noted. 
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2. SHOP ON GLEN STREET, COLNE 
 
Councillor Cooney made reference to the state of both the 
front and rear of the shop on Glen Street, Colne and asked 
if Officers could investigate it and take action to get it tidied 
up. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Planning, Building Control and Licensing Services 
Manager be requested to add it to the Problem Sites list 
and submit a report back to the next meeting regarding 
what action could be taken. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Report to be submitted 
to a future meeting. 
 
 

   

3. PROBLEM BUILDINGS 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1) That the report be noted 
 
(2) That the owners of the former Hycrome Works, 

Knotts Lane be requested to attend a meeting to 
discuss progress on the site, with councillors prior to 
the September meeting of this committee. 

 
(3) That the Planning, Building Control and Licencing 

Services Manager be requested to discuss the 
possibility of PEARL acquiring the Tower Ballroom at 
the Regeneration meeting and report back to a 
future meeting of this committee. 

 
(4) That the Community Protection and Localities Team 

be requested to serve a Community Protection Order 
on 95 Skipton Road, Colne. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Letters sent 4th June 
and 18th July – no 
response to date. 
 
 
It has been referred to 
the Internal 
Regeneration Team and 
will be referred on as 
requested. 
 
Officers have visited 
and consulted with 
residents.  The owner’s 
family have also been 
contacted and officers 
have had an update on 
what they are doing 
with the property and 
they have been advised 
that a warning is to be 
served.  They say that 
building work will start 
in a month or so.  The 
warning should be 
issued before or soon 
after 4th August, 2016. 

 


